
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Notice to Parents, Faculty and Staff 
 

Asbestos Management Plan 2022-23 

 

Avon Public Schools has an asbestos management plan on file for each school building as required by 

the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA). This management plan has been approved 

by the Asbestos Program of the Connecticut Department of Public Health. 

 

A copy of the plan is available for your review at each school building. Additionally, a complete set 

of management plans is maintained in the Avon Board of Education Office at 34 Simsbury Road, 

Avon, CT. These plans are available during normal business hours. 

 

Periodic surveillance is required and conducted every six months. Each building is completely re-

inspected every three years by a Connecticut-licensed asbestos inspector to make sure all ACBM is 

properly identified and that all asbestos management plans are up to date. 

 

Avon Public Schools has designated the Director of Operations, Myles Altimus, as the person 

responsible for ensuring that the requirements of the asbestos management plan are properly 

implemented. Mr. Altimus can be reached to answer any questions/concerns regarding this process at 

maltimus@avon.k12.ct.us. 

 

 

 

Integrated Pest Management Plan 2022-23 

 

Avon Public School is in compliance with the Connecticut State Act #99-165, “An Act Concerning 

Notice of Pesticide Applications at Schools and Day Care Centers”. The policies concerning the use 

and application of pesticides are available for your review at the A.B.O.E. office and in the main office 

at each school. 

 

You have the right under law to register your name as the one to be notified in the event that an 

application becomes necessary at your school. To receive notification of an application, you must 

register your name in writing and send it to the Principals office of your school. 
 

 
 
 
 

Avon Public Schools 
34 Simsbury Road, Avon, CT 06001 

860-404-4700 
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